

WASSA

www.wassa.wsu.edu/ Wolume 32, No. 1 • January 2002

WESTERN ASSOCIATION OF SUMMER SESSION ARMINISTRATORS

OFFICERS

President Carol Switzer

Past President David Nyman

President-elect Loy Lytle

> Treasurer Michele Price

Secretary
Karen Orser

DIRECTORS

Robert Mann Peggy Nesbitt Doug Au

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Annual Meeting Paul Aizley

> Catalog Linda Williams

Communications Martin Barry

> Marketing Gary Penders

> > Membership Michele Price

Nominations Michele Price

Professional Standards Linda Schoepflin

Programs
Catherine Adamson

Research Eric Muehling

Resolutions Carmen Sprow

Letter from the President

January is here and with it a welcome return to routine and structure. After the busy time of the holidays it is always a relief to have fewer frantic days.

We have finished our Annual Report, held our annual "celebration" and planning retreat and received the Summer 2002 bulletins for distribution. While it has been our custom to take on a new project each year, we decided this year to focus on tightening our disaster preparedness and evaluate processes to make it all work.

What are your 2002 Summer Session goals? As the list serve is reactivated and the Web site moved and updated, I

would hope we could sustain e-mail conversations about issues in the field. Another organization that i participate with has developed the policy that the person asking the question gathers and collates the answers and shares the results with the members. It has been working very well and has been an excellent resource for our responsibilities.

I look forward to an invigorating year as WASSA president. The committees are formed and some have begun to work. WASSA is **YOUR** organization. Be involved.

Carol Switzer, President

Hawaii Is Site of 2002 WASSA Annual Conference

Plan now to attend the 2002 WASSA annual conference Wednesday through Sunday, September 4 to 8, on the island of Kauai, Hawaii. Hosting the event is Victor Kobayashi and Harriette Abe of the University of Hawaii, Manoa.

Conference events and lodging will be at Radisson Kauai Beach Resort near Lihui. The conference rate is \$109 for either a single or double room and the tax rate is 11.42%. There will be a \$20 per person per night charge for more than two persons in a room.

These rates are available for reservations made by August 1. The hotel has also agreed to extend the special rate four days before and four days after

the conference. A free shuttle bus runs between the airport and the hotel.

The annual conference planning committee will meet at the facility in February to finalize the program. Tentative conference theme is "Winds of Change."

Carol Switzer, 2001-2002 WASSA president, reports that the conference and facilities promise to be outstanding and she encourages everyone to make plans now to attend.

WASSA members are the heart of the organization. If you have a recent promotion, publication, special award or other recognition, please submit information about it to the newsletter editor.

2001-2002 WASSA Officers and Committees

(Terms expire at annual meeting of year indicated.)

ANNUAL MEETING

2002 Paul Aizley, Chair, U Nevada Las Vegas

2003 Harriett Abe, U Hawaii Manoa

2004 Alice Dionne, Eastern Washington U

CATALOG

2003 Linda Williams, Chair, UC Santa Barbara

2002 Cinda Henshaw, UC Riverside

2002 Charlotte Schmitz, UC Berkeley

2003 Ginger Linnell, Central Washington U

2004 Alice Dionne, Eastern Washington U

2004 Marcella Tyler, CSU Northridge

COMMUNICATIONS

2002 Martin Barry, Chair, Oregon State U

2002 Claire Cross, Southern Oregon U

2003 Doug Au, UC Berkeley

2003 Karen Orser, U Calgary

2004 Jeanne Mack, U Calgary

2004 Beth Acree, U Arizona

2004 Connie Wildfang, Western Oregon U

MARKETING

2002 Gary Penders, Chair, UC Berkeley

2002 Joe Merrill, Washington State U

2003 Sari Small, CSU Northridge

2003 Gary Levy, U Wyoming

2004 Tracie Hansen, Northern Arizona U

2004 Angelo Allaga, UC Davis

MEMBERSHIP

2002 Michele Price, Chair, Western Oregon U

2002 David Nyman, Southern Utah U

2003 Karen Orser, U Calgary

2003 Suzanne Jones

2004 Elise Evans, UC Berkeley

2004 Katherine Sathonkich, UC Riverside

NOMINATIONS

2002 Michele Price, Chair, Western Oregon U

2003 Paul Aizley, U Nevada Las Vegas

2004 David Nyman, Southern Utah U

PROFESSIONAL STANDARDS

2002 Linda Schoepflin, Chair, Washington State U

2002 Loy Lytle, UC Santa Barbara

2003 Thomas Shugrue, Regis U.

2003 Ara Pachmayer, Arizona State U

2004 Bob Kopecky, Loyola Marymount U

2004 Claudia Martinez, UC Merced

PROGRAMS

2002 Catherine Adamson, Chair, U Utah

2002 Curtis Grassman, UC Riverside

2003 Marcella Tyler, CSU Northridge

2003 Deborah Tatto, UC Berkeley

2004 Susan Pentz, Loyola Marymount U

2004 Doreen Timm, Eastern Washington U

RESEARCH

2002 Eric Muehling, Chair, U Alaska Fairbanks

2002 Renee Neeley, Eastern New Mexico U

2003 Peggy Nesbitt, U Montana Missoula

2003 Irene Pearce, UC Santa Barbara

2004 Bill Kops, U Manitoba

2004 Kerry Garcia, U Nevada Reno

RESOLUTIONS

2002 @armen Sprow, Chair, UC Davis

2002 Gary Levy, U Wyoming

2003 Cinda Henshaw, UC Riverside

2003 Seve Angelo, UCLA

2004 Susan Sims, UCLA

2004 Rebecca Gubsh, Central Washington U

About the WASSA Newsletter

This publication, compiled and coordinated by the Communications Committee, is distributed quarterly to WASSA members and posted on the WASSA Web site. To submit articles or notices, contact the Communications

Committee chair or newsletter editor Connie

Wildfang at wildfac@wou.edu.